
2012 – Short activity report 

During the year 2012, a total of 60 services were held, of which 57 were services of Holy Communion, 

including the midnight service on Christmas Eve. Throughout 2012 services were held on a  

weekly basis starting at the time of 10:30 on Sunday morning. 

As from March most of the services were taken by our Chaplain Rev. Drs. Alja Tollefsen. Before 

March the services were mainly taken by Rev. Canon Geoffrey Allen. During the year a few services  

were taken by Rev. Canon Geoffrey Allen, Rev. Dr. Sjoerd Bonting and Rev. Sam Van Leer.  

In September our Dedication Festival was taken by the Acting Archdeacon Rev. Canon Meurig 

Williams.  

In August a service of Morning Prayer was taken by the Wardens. 

In July there was a service of thanksgiving on the occasion of the 80th birthday of Count Alfred 

Solms. In September there was a service of baptism of the granddaughter of one of our wardens. 

The average attendance at services in 2012 was 47 and the average number of communicants was 

40. 


